SPECIAL CONFERENCE OF PRE-92 INSTITUTIONS: USS DISPUTE
Friday, 19 September, Manchester
The enabling motion will state:

“This decision-making meeting of pre-92 branches as mandated by 2014 sector conference approves the report of the negotiators and the recommendations contained in circular UCUHE/228”
Recommendation 1 – that the meeting approves the guiding principles for negotiators

[UCU]

a.    Recognises that the funding situation will require an increase in employer contributions and that pension provision should be set at a level which is affordable for the institutions in the long term;
b.    Considers it vital to maintain a defined benefit scheme;
c.    Acceptance that there could be a limited increase in employee contributions in return for benefit improvements to the CRB section;
d.   Considers that any changes to the benefit structure should provide for inter-generational fairness and benefit the vast majority of members in the future;
e.    Requires any improvements in the funding position to be used to improve defined benefits.
 

Recommendation 2 – that the necessary steps are taken to conduct a statutory industrial action ballot opening on 1 October and closing on 20 October.
 

Recommendation 3 – that members are balloted for action short of a strike (ASOS) and strike action.

 

Recommendation 4 – that the ASOS ballot should indicate clearly to members that the action will cover:

 

         Student assessment and examinations activity
         Covering for absent colleagues
         Call-out cover
         Staff appraisals
         Job Evaluation
 

Note on Boycott of assessment and examinations activity
Members, with designated roles that don’t consist entirely of assessment and examinations work will not:

         Set examinations or other assessable student work
         Mark or examine any assessable work;
         Provide guidance to students regarding marks, grades or assessed progress;
         Process marks or assessments (including those dating from before the boycott);
         Attend or participate in meetings where student work is assessed or examined;
         Addressing feedback from external examiners.
 

This boycott covers all assessment which contributes to the award or classification of any degree or higher education training. It does not cover any other form of feedback as the UCU categorises this as part of the teaching function, feedback that is not assessment is therefore allowed.

 Note on refusal to cover for Absent Colleagues
 UCU members will continue to perform their own duties, apart from those exceptions already listed, but will not:

 

         Provide teaching cover for absent colleagues
         Carry out administrative or managerial duties normally carried out by an absent colleague
         Attend meetings on behalf of absent colleagues
 

Recommendation 5 – that the risks associated with this action (punitive deductions by employers) is clearly spelt out to members.

 

Recommendation 6 – that the action should commence with implementing the assessment and examinations activity in the autumn term

 

Recommendation 7 – members should be informed that should an employer implement punitive deductions this will result in a national response and the calling of national strike action

 

Recommendation 8 - that campaign materials should make the staging of action in this way clear

 

Recommendation 9 – that the campaign should include publicity challenging the valuation methodology adopted by USS

 
Recommendation 10 – that HEC should review developments in the dispute on an ongoing basis.

 

Summarised extract from circular UCUHE/228


